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The Carmichael Elks Golf Club members met at the Lodge on Monday, August 1st, 2024, to discuss club business and upcoming events.  

President Bill Bethell started the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed all in attendance.  NCGA Vice President John 

Simmons reminded members of the upcoming Annual Potluck Picnic to be held September 7th from 4:00 p.m. at the Lodge.  V.P. 
Simmons noted that members can bring a guest to the picnic.  In addition, the Golf Club will be hosting the main meat dishes for the picnic 

and members were asked to bring a potluck dish of their choice to share.  Members were also asked to signup for 

the picnic and a plea was made for volunteers to help with organizing and setting up the picnic.  Anyone interested in 
helping out, please contact John Simmons.  Tournament Chair Georgia Lipphardt reported on the upcoming 

August tournaments that are scheduled for Bing Maloney on 8/12/24, William Land on 8/19/24 and Mather on 

8/26/24.  NCGA Representative Ray Ernst gave members an update on the NCGA activities, noting the numerous 
course benefits at a variety of Northern California Golf Courses that are available to NCGA members.  Under Old 

Business, President Bethell made a presentation to the Club’s winner of our 2023 Player of the Year Award to 

John Simmons.  Catching up with last month’s similar award made to Lynn Mahoney of the 2022 Player of the 
Year Award, President Bethell apologized for the delay in getting the beautiful trophies to each winner and promised 

to make sure the trophy is passed out at the Awards Dinner for the next Player of the Year Award!  Under New 
Business, Treasurer Jerry Trautman gave us an update on fellow member Allen Plimpton’s recent surgery.  After 

having been troubled for a while with a pinched nerve in his neck, Allen began experiencing increased pain while on 

a long road trip and canceled the trip and returned home.  After checking with his doctors and receiving a few test, a 
surgery was scheduled and completed on his spine.  The surgery was successful and he is now home with a nice 

new neck brace that he will be wearing for at lease three months.  According to Jerry, Allen’s attitude is good and he 

was lucky to leave the hospital two days sooner than the doctor’s predicted. He is now home adjusting to his new normal.  Best wishes to you 
Allen Plimpton, from all your fellow golfers!  We will miss you, and wish you a full recovery. Hopefully we will see you back out on the courses 

some day soon! 

 
Director Jerry Trautman presented the results of the Teal Bend Tournament held on 7/15/24.  Jerry is wearing two hats this day as a Director

-Treasurer and he also posted a super net score on this tournament!  See also a close to par game for John Volek! Nice job fellas! 

 
A Flight   Net B Flight  Net C Flight   Net 

John Volek  73 Jim Miller   75 Jerry Trautman  68 

Jerry Ontiveros 75 Ed Arnsdorf  75 Gary Almquist  75  
Ray Ernst  77 Jim Warrick  79 Larry Sikorski  76 

 

Closest to the PIn  Men   Distance Women  Distance 
Hole #  9  Jerry Trautman 27’ 6”  Patty Caked  Over Cooked 

Hole # 16  Bill Bethell  38’ 0”  Olive &learn  Gettin’ Better 
 

Don Anido announced the winners of the Bartley Cavanaugh Tournament on July 22, 2024.  Due to the number of players, the results were 

calculated with two flights of four winners in each flight.  Great scores from all these winners! 
 

  A Flight   Net  B Flight   Net  

Guy Deaner  68  Larry Sikorski  69 
Ed Arnsdorf  71  Georgia Lipphardt  69 

Bruce Barstis  72  Jerry Trautman  71 

Ray Ernst  74  Sam Seaton   72 
 

Closest to the Pin  Men   Distance  Women  Distance 

Hole # 8   Allen Plimpton 17’ 1”   Wanda Where Off It Went 
Hole #17   Jerry Ontiveros   5’ 11”  Ida Flew  Ball Did Too 

 

Interested in joining the Golf Club? Contact our President Bill Bethell (619) 889-4142 or attend one of our monthly meetings, which are 
normally held on the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Lodge.  Our next meeting is September 5, 2024. Visitors are welcome, 

come check us out. Reminder to all members, Please help the Lodge’s efforts and bring a Food Bank contribution to the meeting!  A 

can or box with NO “soon-to-expire date” is a great help!  
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